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Grief Support 

RETREATS 
Begin Thursday evening, all day Friday & Saturday - end Sunday @ 2pm 

Our certified grief support team 
invites you to a high quality 
healing workshop that provides 
a  safe ,  comfortable  and 
confidential place that will help 
you deal with difficult life 
situations and heal beyond 
significant loss. The methods 
are informative, experiential 
and healing. 

Jan 21-24, 2016 (youth) 

Feb 4-7, 2016 (adults) 

Sandy Beach Resort Beauval 

 

White Lightning Consulting 

Beauval, SK S0M 0G0 

306-288-7551 

m.mihalicz@gmail.com 

Cost With Accommodation 

includes registration, certificate, supplies, materials, room and all meals = $554.75 

 

Cost Without Accommodation 

 includes registration, certificate, supplies, materials = $350.00  

 

Groups based on a minimum of 10 and maximum of 15 

 

 

   CIPI Ne ws l e tt e r 

In case of a serious  
Emergency call 911 

FIRE ………………………...911 

AMBULANCE ………………911 

POLICE …………306-288-6400 

CLINIC ………….306-288-4800 

Ile-x Hospital....1-306-833-2016 

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868 

Volume 32 Issue Friday, January 15th, 2016 

CIPI TV BINGO 

Friday, January 15th, 2016 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $900.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in 

52#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB15-0005 

Congratulations to the Cable Subscribers that 

entered the 2015 CIPI Christmas Lights Contest  
 

Window Category: 

 Mabel Morin 

 Phyllis Frazer 

 Ian Cooke 

 Jerry Roy 

 Anna Burnouf 

 Mary Bottrell 

 Rhonda Durocher 

 Claire Corrigal 

House Category: 

 Mabel Morin 

 Phyllis Frazer 

 Ian Cooke 

 Bonnie Morin 

 Jerry Roy 

Public Notice 

Community & Economic Development Survey 
 

The Northern Village of Beauval is interested in the views and 

opinions of local residents in community and economic 

development. The information collected will be used to help set 

direction and policy development. This is a great opportunity to 

have a say in shaping the community’s future. 
 

 Mayor & Council have hired an Economic Development Intern. 

In the next few months the Intern will be going door to door with 

the survey. The survey will take approximately 20minutes to 

complete. Mayor & Council would like to finish surveying by 

February 29, 2016. A summary of the results will be available in 

March 2016.  
 

Mayor & Council values and appreciates your participation. 
 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the survey, 

please do not hesitate to contact Jamie at the village office during 

office hours at 306-288-2110.  

 Wishing you beautiful moments, 
treasured memories, and all the 

blessings a heart can know!  
Happy New Year! 



CIPI Newsletter  
is published twice a month by  

Sipisishk Communications Inc.  

Beauval, SK  S0M 0G0  
Ph.: 306 -288 -2222  

Editor: Julieann Alcrow  

St. Mary Magdalene  
Sunday, January 17th, 2016 

 Mass @ 10:30am 

Readers:  

Ç Mike Read 

ÇCecile Fiedler 

Deadline for Submissions:  

January 20th @ 4:00 pm  
unless arrangements are made. 
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Sunday, January 17th, 2016 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $1,000.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in 

53#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB15-0005 

Cap ðC Calendar  
 

Monday, January 18 - AHS - PM, Cooking - 4-7pm 

Tuesday, January 19 - Sewing - 1 - 4pm 

Wednesday, January 20 - Daycare - AM, Crafts 6 - 8pm 

Thursday, January 21 - AHS - PM 

Friday, January 22 - No Programs 

Is your child up to date with their immunizations? 
Have they received their 2 month, 4 month, 6 month, 12 month,  

18 month and 4 year old immunizations? 
 

Baby Clinic - January 20th & 27th 
 

*Protect your children from preventable diseases* 
 

Contact Lindsay @ 306 288 4806 to book an appointment 

Keewatin Yatthé Health Region Regular Board Meeting 
Wednesday, January 27, 2016 

Jans Bay Community Hall 
@ 1:00pm 

 
Members of the public are welcome to attend and observe. 
Individuals and groups wishing to speak to the Board are 
also welcome; however, must be placed on the agenda. 
 
For more information, contact Lori Muench, Executive 
Assistant Keewatin Yatthé Health Region @ 306 235 5832 

 

 

Saturday Sunday Monday 

   

 
Sunny 

 
 

High  -24° 
Low  -27° 

 
Sunny 

 
 

High  -23° 
Low  -27° 

 
Sunny 

 
 

High  -20° 
Low  -24° 

CIPI NUMBERS 
Office: 306-288-2222 or 306-288-2474 

Request Line: 306-288-2230 
Contest Line: 306-288-2053 

email: cipi@sasktel.net 
website: www.cipiradio.com 

Enter a 

number 

from 1 

through 9 in 

such a way 

that each 

row, 

column, and 

region 

contains 

only one 

instance of 

each 

number.  

4  7    3   

     6  9  

   6  7 2 4  

9   7    8  

1   3  4   9 

 3    9   6 

 9 8 1  6    
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Tuesday, January 19th, 2016 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $1,100.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in 

54#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB15-0005 

Santa Anonymous would like to send out a BIG thank you to 

our local businesses MDeez Confectionary, CIPI, Beauval 

Recreation, Northern Store and the Beauval General Store for 

their gracious donations also to everyone who helped shop, 

wrap & deliver the gifts & especially to all those who helped 

donate & contribute to our fundraisers. Also to Meadow Lake 

CO-OP, The Source & Meadow Mouse Flowers & Things, we 

made 146 children smile when Santa stopped in to each of 

their homes and delivered the gifts.  
 

So once again THANK YOU to everyone who makes Santa 

Anonymous possible every year  
 

Jolene Roy-McKay, 

Social Development Worker 

On behalf of the Beauval RCMP we would like to express our 

gratitude towards the members of the Beauval Fire 

Department as they were a tremendous help at the accident 

on 2016-01-11. 

 Recreation is seeking 2 Board Members 
Due to lack of interest of applicants for the Beauval Recreation 

Board, the deadline has been extended until Monday, January 

18th @ 5:00 pm to fill two vacant positions. Forms can be 

picked up at the Village or Recreation Office. Please apply and 

return as soon as possible. Call 306-288-2064 for more info. 
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 Hot Chocolate 
 Migrate 
 Penguin 
 Polar Bear 

Winter Word Search 

 Chilly 
 Fireplace 
 Frost 
 Hibernate 

 Snowflake 
 Snowman 
 White  
 Winter 

Baptism 

Class 

Thursday, January 

21st @ 7:00pm 
 

Call Fr. Eugene  

@ 306 288 7556  

for details 

A Little Humor 

 

Whenever you feel sad, 

just remember that there’s 

an idiot somewhere in the 

world pulling a door, 

when it says “push” 

It’s awesome to see the 

Community Hall coming 

along great! Hats off to the 

hard working men: Norman 

Roy, Warren Lafleur, Richard 

Laliberte, Sonny Alcrow, Dale 

Morin, Julian Alcrow & 

Clayton Laliberte. 
 

Keep up the great work guys!! 
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Join the Beauval Buttout Challenge!  
 

We would like to see individuals in Beauval join the challenge to promote a tobacco free week 

from January 18 - 23, 2016. 
 

Why should we join? Tobacco is responsible for  several diseases, such as cancer , long-term 

respiratory diseases and heart disease, as well as premature deaths. Tobacco use is too common 

and very dangerous we need to do something about it. For the week of January 18 - 23 take the 

challenge by choosing to be tobacco free. 
 

What do I do? When you see this sign displayed on a window that means that the 

individual in that household have joined in the challenge to be tobacco free for the Week. We 

ask people to encourage and respect people’s decision to join in the challenge. Encourage all 

community members to get involved and support each other. 

Choose to Buttout!!  

For more information contact  Evelyn Aubichon 

@ KYRHA Beauval Community Outreach Worker 

306 288 4807 or Christa Petit @ KYRHA Beauval 

Addictions Counselor 306 288 4816 

When: Every Wednesday 
Time: 7:00pm 

Where: Community Service 
Building across from the  
Village Office (red door) 

For more information you can contact 
 Evelyn @ 306 288 4807 or  

Christa Petit @ 306 288 4816 

Each month we will be giving out door 
prizes for the most weight lost!  

First Prize - $300 Walmart 
Gift Certificate  

More people, higher the prize  

Join us  Monday to Thursday  
@ VVS 

6pm ð 7pm  
$20 Registration Fee  

For more information call  

Evelyn Aubichon @ 306 288 4807 

 Beauval Recreation office is now located at the old CIPI building 
 

The existing Rec Centre Hours of Operation still apply, but it will be open throughout the day 

during the week, if community members would like to stop in for a coffee and a visit, maybe 

shoot a game of pool, game of foosball or air hockey. One pool table is free, the other games are 

coin operated. Be sure you have a pocketful of quarters. At times, we do offer free gaming. 

Thank you. 
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Governments of Canada and Saskatchewan Make It Easier for  

Parents of Newborns to Apply for Benefits 

Four-In-One Service Means Less Work for New 

Parents When Registering The Birth of Their 

Baby.  
 

eHealth Saskatchewan (eHealth) has partnered 

with Employment and Social Development 

Canada (ESDC) and Canada Revenue Agency 

(CRA) to make it easier for parents to apply 

for federal and provincial benefits for their 

newborn children.  
 

Jean-Yves Duclos, Minister of Families, 

Children and Social Development and 

Saskatchewan Health Minister Dustin 

Duncan, today announced the Bundled Birth 

Service which will give Saskatchewan parents 

the option to apply for a Social Insurance 

Number (SIN) and Canada child benefits for 

their newborn at the same time that they 

register their child’s birth.  
 

“It’s an important time for parents, when a 

baby is born,” said Duclos.  “Through our 

collaboration with the Province of 

Saskatchewan, we are simplifying processes 

to allow parents to spend more quality time 

with their newborn.”  
 

“The Government of Canada is committed to 

providing faster service that supports and 

assists Canadians,” said Minister of National 

Revenue Diane Lebouthillier.  “That includes 

helping them obtain the benefits to which they 

are entitled.  The Canada Revenue Agency is 

actively partnering with federal and provincial 

departments to make it simple and easy for 

families across Canada to access Canada child 

benefits at a time when life can be particularly 

demanding.”  
 

“Welcoming a newborn into the world can be 

an exciting and very busy time for parents,” 

Duncan said.  “Our government is committed 

to supporting new parents and this new birth 

bundling package will make it quicker and 

easier for them to access government services 

related to the birth of their child.”  
 

“We understand that new parents have their 

hands and arms full when they welcome a new 

addition into their family and don’t have a lot 

of extra time to be filling out paperwork,” 

eHealth Saskatchewan CEO Susan Antosh 

said.  “Giving parents access to four optional 

government services through one 

comprehensive form will mean more free time 

to spend with their loved ones.”  
 

After the birth of a baby, parents will receive 

an improved and more user-friendly 

Registration of Live Birth form, which makes 

it easier for parents to register the birth of their 

child and also apply for related government 

services, including: 

 Social Insurance Number through ESDC; 

 Canada Child Benefits (CCB) through 

CRA; 

 Saskatchewan Health Card, through 

eHealth; and 

 Saskatchewan Birth Certificate through 

eHealth. 

Quick Facts: 

 The Registration of Live Birth form is 

available in health care facilities 

throughout Saskatchewan. 

 With their child’s SIN, parents can access 

various Government of Canada programs 

and benefits including the Canada 

Learning Bond and the Canada Education 

Savings Grant. 

 Applying early for CCB ensures that 
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parents receive the credit and benefit payments 

to which they are entitled, on time and in the 

right amount.  

 In addition to registering births, eHealth is 

responsible for providing health services cards 

and registering deaths, marriages and changes 

of name that occur in the province. 

 The Bundled Birth Service is available for 

parents living in any of the provinces.  
 

For more information, contact:  
 

Tyler McMurchy - Health  

Regina 

Phone: 306-787-4083 

Email: tyler.mcmurchy@health.gov.sk.ca 

Cell: 306-537-3594  
 

Media Relations Office - Employment and 

Social Development Canada 

Phone: 819-994-5559 

Email: media@hrsdc-rhdcc.gc.ca  
 

Philippe Brideau - Canada Revenue Agency 

Phone: 613-941-6269  
 

Lisa Adam - eHealth Saskatchewan 

Regina 

Phone: 306-337-0976 

Email: lisa.Adam@ehealthsask.ca 

Cell: 306-540-5816 

Northern Village of Beauval - Form O  

(Clause 94 (b) of the Act) 

NOTICE OF ADVANCE POLL 

Northern Village of Beauval 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that 

provision has been made for an advance poll 

for electors who: 

1.  Are physically disabled; 

2.  Have been appointed as election officials;  

3.  Anticipate being unable to vote on the 

day of election 
 

Voting will take place on Thursday, January 

21st and Friday, January 29th between the 

hours of 12:00pm and 4:00pm at the 

Community Centre (Village Office) 
 

Lydia Gauthier, Returning Officer 

Notice from Northern Village of Beauval 

Water & Sewer Accounts 
 

Your account balance must be brought to a 

ZERO balance no later than February 12, 2016 
 

Disconnections will be done Monday, 

February 15th, 2016. *NO EXCEPTIONS* 
 

Note: a reconnection fee of $100 plus amount 

owing will have to be paid before service is 

restored. 
 

For your account balance call 306 288 2110 

Notice from CIPI Cable 

Cable Accounts 
 

Your account balance must be brought to a 

ZERO balance no later than January 22nd. 
 

Disconnections will be done Monday, 

January 25th, 2016. *NO EXCEPTIONS* 
 

 

For your account balance call 306 288 2222 

Greatly Appreciated  
 

We, the family of Stan Laliberte would like to 

thank each and everyone of you for your kind 

donation and most of all your thoughts and prayers. 

They’ve really helped. Thank you from the bottom 

of our hearts. 

Louise Laliberte & Family 

eLeslie Roy 

eDiane Campbell 

eMuriel Morin 

Happy Birthday Greetings to 
 

 

 

 
 

Love, Family & Friends 

eHayden Alcrow 

eDanielle Alcrow 

eWendy Hood 
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